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Angelus Letter

18 April 2020

OCTAVE OF EASTER

EASTER SATURDAY

Dear Parish Family,

This weekend marks Divine Mercy Sunday.  Here are some important things of which to be aware:

CHANGE IN SUNDAY LIVE-STREAM MASS TIMES:  This Sunday we will live-stream Mass at 9AM and immediately following there will be a second Mass at 10AM.  This is to make it easier on the minuscule team that comes in to help live-stream.  When there is distancing and everything is closed, it is a challenge to find someplace to be between Masses!

VATICAN DECREES AN EMERGENCY INDULGENCE:  Because it is difficult and near impossible to fulfill all of the usual requirements for an indulgence, Rome has issued temporary regulations to make the healing and grace of indulgences attainable.  This is particularly pertinent information for those nearing death and are unable to receive the anointing of the sick, for those suffering from COVID-19 and their families, and for healthcare workers.  You may find more information on the Vatican website, but the Marian Fathers have distilled the information for easier reading HERE: https://www.thedivinemercy.org/articles/vatican-grants-emergency-plenary-indulgence-divine-mercy-chaplet
DIVINE MERCY CHAPLET:  Deacon Terry is scheduled to come in today to record the Divine Mercy Chaplet so that you might pray along with him.  As one person wrote in, “I could listen to Deacon Terry read the telephone book!  He has as soothing of a voice as James Earl Jones!”

PARISH OFFICES CLOSED:  The parish offices are closed over the weekend.  There will not be an Angelus Letter on Sunday.

OTHER THINGS TO DO THIS WEEKEND

NEW VIDEO:  Thanks to your suggestions, there is a new 10 minute video on our parish’s YouTube channel concerning why a priest wears what he wears.  On it you can see Ian trying out some of our new recording equipment that allows the inserting of pictures and words on the screen!  Thank you to our VERY generous donor who gave us the equipment.

DYI:  If you need to get out of the house, there is a self- guided interior and exterior tour of the parish.  Both have a quick version and added “DEEP DIVE” sections for those who want to know more.  Find them HERE:  https://www.stsebastian.org/church/art-architectural-tour
NEEDS AT THE PARISH:

986!:  We are so close!  If we can dig up 14 more subscribers to our YouTube channel, it puts us in a new category and gives us a little more freedom in recording and publishing.  Call your grandkids in Arizona or your pal that you’ve been meaning to get in contact with anyway and ask them to subscribe!

SEWING BRIGADE:  Thank you to the volunteers who called in to support our parish’s new sewing brigade and to our volunteer coordinator Sue Sassano!  

USHERS!:  Your parish needs you!  We may not need many long term ushers, but you will be greatly needed when your parish starts gearing up toward fully functioning as normal again!  If you are able, please contact Cathy Sivec at (330) 836-2233 or  sivecc@stsebastian.org
CAMERA CREW:  Thank you for the volunteers that have been calling in!  

DAY SCHOOL NEWS

I asked Mr. Rohr, our valiant day school principal, to offer some news to the greater parish about what is going on with our faculty and students:

“As we begin to move into our fifth week of distance learning, I wanted to provide an update as to the weeks ahead and the remainder of the school year. Our students are learning, our teachers are teaching.  And what can I say about the partnership between the parents and teachers right now?  Distance learning continues to be overwhelming and is different for each family.  As you know, this is a fluid situation we are in, and information can and has changed at a moment’s notice.  The Governor's order remains in effect until May 1. We plan to continue distance learning through this time. 
“As we approach this date, talk from the Governor includes going back to work.  I do not know what this means for the schools yet, but I want you to know that we are proactively planning for all scenarios including going back to school on May 4 and the possibility that schools will not be reopened for the remainder of the year.  With Memorial Day less than six weeks away, we may have to continue to pull together and give it our all for the remainder of the year.  I know you may be exhausted, so please continue to communicate with your children’s teachers as we continue to improve distance learning for our students and please know that I am available should you need any additional support.
“I will continue to meet weekly with Diocesan principals and superintendents in addition to all of our teachers.  Decisions about future educational activity will be made prior to the end of the ordered school-building closure period.  Please continue to pray for the health and safety of all affected by this crisis.”
Thank you for the update Mr. Rohr.
ANOINTING OF THE SICK
The rules at hospitals continue to change as they do everywhere.  The latest from Akron General Hospital - Cleveland Clinic: All pastoral visits are forbidden at this time except in cases of life and death when Anointing of the Sick is called for.  Contact the hospital chaplain who will notify the priest on call.  If that is not possible, you may call the parish emergency line for one of us to come out but you will need the following information (because they won’t even let us in the doors without it):  The name and location of the patient, your name and contact information and the condition of the patient (it must be a life and death situation.)  When we arrive at the hospital, this information will be requested and then we will have to have our temperature taken and be advised of other current regulations.  Because of this, if it is possible, I recommend being anointed before going into the hospital for any reason.
We will begin taking appointments for confessions again on Monday.
IS OUR PATRON SAINT AT WORK?
In the paper this morning, they showed a map divided by zip codes showing where the most deaths by COVID-19 are occurring in Summit County.  Here is something of note:  If you walk out of the rectory offices, cross Mull Avenue and go to our business offices in Forest Lodge, one passes from 44320 to 44313, and according to the map, this is the heart of some of the hardest hit areas.  We have received very few notices of a Sebastianite having the coronavirus and those who have gotten the virus do not report the extreme symptoms that we have read about.  Could our patron saint, St. Sebastian be hard at work?  It is just something to contemplate.
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers.

Don Snyder, Jill Morganwick, Anthony D’Attoma, Mary Kay McCarron, Raymond McCarron, Shawn McCarron, Kathleen O’Hearn, Harry Schwab, John Schultz, Tim and Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Pamela Oliver, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, Colleen Trhlik, and Mark.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




